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C H A I R ' S  M E S S A G E
The final six hour meeting of our 

Trillium Task Force takes place on 
Saturday, October 29th. Except for a 
few minor items that need to be tidied 
up by the end of December, all the 
requirements of the grant will have 
been completed and all the funds 
will have been spent in accordance 
with the conditions specified by 
Trillium. I won’t even try to guess 
at the number of man/woman hours 
that dedicated members of your 
Association have spent on this 
project since its inception. We owe 
all who have been involved a vote of 
thanks for a job well done!

The October Monthly dance was 
a super evening with wonderful, 
live music and a dance programme 
that even the faint-hearted would 
not have found difficult to handle. 
However, for whatever reason, 
attendance was not the best. What 
do you think the problem is? Is it the 
cost of admission (see September’s 
Set & Link) The venue? Are we 
competing with a favourite Saturday 
night TV show? Please send our 
Programme Director a note if you 
have any comments or suggestions. 
We have to see if there might be a 
solution to this problem.

The next Monthly Dance is on 
the 12th of November, which also 
happens to be the date for the 
Toronto Association’s Workshop. If 
you have not yet signed up for the 
Workshop, I would suggest you do 
so ASAP. If you cannot attend the 
Workshop, please try and come 
along to the Monthly Dance (pay at 
the door). We need your support.

The Calvin Scottish Country 
Dance Group was formed 
in 1957. For several years, 

it was the location of the Toronto 
Branch Monthly Dances until the 
hall could no longer accommodate 
the numbers of dancers. The purpose 
of the formation of this group was to 
provide fellowship and activity for 
members of the congregation as well 
as the community. Margaret Birnie, 
Forbes Brown and Ed Mason were 
inspired to start the group. Isabelle 
MacPherson, who is also a teacher 
at Calvin, is one of the charter 
members.

The teachers in the early days were 
Alex McGregor, Matthew Sutherland 
and Coll Black. Iain Macfarlane taught 
for the following twenty years. Since 
1980, Frances Gray has taught the 
group. The musicians have been Ed 
Brydie, Alex Jappy, Stan Hamilton, 
Bobby Frew, Larry Pichko, Anna 
Robertson, Elma Grech and Don 
Bartlett. Many of the Past Chairmen 

Social Group Scoop 

and members of the executive of the 
Toronto Branch/Association have 
been members of the Calvin Group.

The Calvin Group have been 
keen participants in all Gala Days, 
demonstrations at the C.N.E. and 
Skydome, performed at military 
institutions, retirement homes and 
churches over the years.

On Friday, September 23, 2005, 
the Calvin Scottish Country Dance 
Group were invited to be part of the 
Calvin Presbyterian Church's Eightieth 
Anniversary of the opening of that 
church. The event was celebrated with 
a buffet dinner and ceilidh. Members 
of the Calvin Group danced at this 
event. It was a delight to be part of 
this celebration.

The Calvin Scottish Country 
Dancers have met at Calvin 
Presbyterian Church each Tuesday 
evening from September to May from 
the year 1957. All are welcome.

~Douglas Smith, Chairman, Calvin 

Calvin 
Scottish 
Country 
Dance 
Group

The Toronto Association announces a 
General Meeting of all members to be 

held at the January 14th Monthly Dance
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